
 
  

 

Republic of the Philippines 

Department of Education 

SCHOOLS DIVISION OF PALAWAN 

OFFICE OF THE PRINCIPAL 

 

 
August 2, 2021 

 

ENGR. GLENN MARCELO C. NOBLE 

RegionalDirector 

Department of Environment and Natural Resources 

Mines and Geosciences Bureau 

MIMAROPA Region 

7/F DENR Building, 1516 Roxas Boulevard 

Ermita Manila 

 

 

Sir: 

 

Greetings of Peace and Safety! 

 

I am AMSIE A. ANIASCO, Ed.D., Principal II of Barotuan National High School.  This is to respectfully 

inform your esteemed office the misconduct, disrespect and other malpractices that Mr. SILVERIO R. 

ALVIDA JR., owner of JZ and JS Trading did to me, the PTA Officers and the school in general.  I 

automatically reported the incident to the PMRB copy furnished the DENR Palawan, attached ANNEX A. 

 

 

I just received a letter from Mr. Silverio handed to me by an individual at 12:20 in the afternoon, attached 

ANNEX B in which you issued a certificate of accreditation to JZ and JS Trading to removed unstable 

slopes near Barotuan National High School dated July 16, 2021, attached ANNEXES C.-F.   

 

With due respect Sir, Mr. Alvida is removing the unstable slopes inside our school premises NOT near the 

Barotuan National High School.   

 

I fervently appeal from your esteemed office that being the School Principal of Barotuan National High 

School I will not allow MR. Alvinda Jr. to operate inside our school premises.  Considering that he did not 

respect my position as the principal of the school. He made false accusation in me, for being arrogant in 

pointing fingers on us and uttering “MGA STUPID KAYO”, during the PTA officers meeting with Mr. 

Silverio and MGB Construction really insult and damage my reputation.  He even ignored my letter to him 

dated May 18, 2021, attached ANNEX G because according to him he has the sole right and permittee to 

removed and sell the soil materials. 

 

As the School Principal, I was only exercising due diligence on monitoring and ensuring that all activities, 

program and projects in our school should be for the best interest of the service and advantage of the 

government.   

 

 

I hope that you will give your generous consideration on my situation and give legal action on this matter. 

 

 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

AMSIE A. ANIASCO, Ed.D. 

Principal II 

 

 


